
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Circuit 
     Writer 

The Monthly Newsletter for the Erlanger United Methodist Church \ March 2022 

Hello Church Family,  

Greetings in the name of Jesus. We thank God for His blessings and favor upon EUMC. In the 

month of February, we began a sermon series: 4 words to live by in 2022, Faith, Love, Hope and 

Abide.  

Let us each day prayerfully focus upon these words and know that God will give us strength, grace, 

and power for this year once again in answer to prayer.  
 

1. Keep the Faith in Jesus Christ 

2 Timothy 4:7-8- “I have fought the good fight, I have finished the race, I have kept the 

faith.  Now there is in store for me the crown of righteousness, which the Lord, the righteous 

Judge, will award to me on that day—and not only to me, but also to all who have longed for his 

appearing.”  
 

2. Love the Lord Jesus and our neighbors  

John 13:34-35- “A new command I give you: Love one another. As I have loved you, so you 

must love one another. By this everyone will know that you are My disciples if you love one 

another.” 
 

3. Hold on to Hope in Jesus Christ 

Romans 15:13- “A new command I give you: Love one another. As I have loved you, so you 

must love one another. By this everyone will know that you are My disciples if you love one 

another.” 
 

4. Abide in Jesus Christ 

John 15:4- “4 Abide in Me, and I in you. As the branch cannot bear fruit of itself, unless it abides 

in the vine, neither can you, unless you abide in Me.”  
 

Come Holy Spirit Come. In Jesus name, Amen                       All for Jesus, Pastor Andrew and Arpita 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 30, 2022 
Wonderful day of worship. Glory to God. Amen 

     

   

On Tuesday, February 1st, we had the Mountain Mission Truck come to pick-up donations.  Thanks to all EUMC 

men for coming to help load up the truck and to those who brought donation. Glory to God. Amen 

    

Wednesday, February 2nd the EUMC caring team sending cards of prayer and encouragement.  

Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 2022 

Wed 2nd 10:30 am Caring Team 

  12:00 pm Ash Wednesday Service 

  7:00 pm Ash Wednesday Service 

Thur 3rd 11:00 am Women In Mission Mtg 

Sat 5th 9:00 am United Methodist Men Mtg 

Sun 6th 9:15 am Confirmation Class 

  9:15 am Sunday School 

  10:30 am Worship 

  5:00 pm Youth 

Mon 7th 7:00 pm SPRC 

Tue 8th 11:00 am  Bible Study 

  7:00 pm Bible Study 

Wed 9th 7:00 pm Choir Practice 

Sun 13th Daylight Saving Time 

  9:15 am Confirmation Class 

  9:15 am Sunday School 

  10:30 am Worship 

  5:00 pm Youth 

Mon 14th 6:15 pm Finance Committee 

  7:00 pm Administrative Board 

Tue 15th 11:00 am  Bible Study 

  7:00 pm Bible Study 

Wed 16th 7:00 pm Choir Practice 

Thur 17th 10:00 am  Lydia’s Workshop 

Sat 19th 11:00 am Hour of Prayer 

Sun 20th 9:15 am Confirmation Class 

  9:15 am Sunday School 

  10:30 am Worship 

  5:00 pm Youth 

Mon 21st 6:30 pm Trustee Mtg 

Tue 22nd 11:00 am  Bible Study 

  7:00 pm Bible Study 

Wed 23rd 7:00 pm Choir Practice 

Sun 27th 9:15 am Confirmation Class 

  9:15 am Sunday School 

  10:30 am Worship 

  5:00 pm Youth 

Tue 29th 11:00 am  Bible Study 

  7:00 pm Bible Study 

Wed 30th 7:00 pm Choir Practice 

 

March 

BIRTHDAY AND ANNIVERSARIES 

Ryan Koenig 03/01 

Megan Pope 03/04 

Bryan Works 03/05 

Henry Martin 03/08 

Tony Jacobs 03/14 

Ashley Works 03/18 

Brooke Alexander 03/22 

Mardelle Dickhaut 03/23 

Bill Slaven 03/23 

Lainey Sullivan 03/24 

Kara McPeters 03/27 

Lynden Davis 03/27 
 

Chuck & Anna Love 03/03 

Bill & Melissa Howard 03/10 

Chris & Jackie McPeters 03/10 

Tim & Carrie Herrmann 03/11 

Marcus Zillman & Kathy Clark 03/24 
 

Monthly Zoom prayer meeting lifting 

prayer to Jesus. Come Holy Spirit 

Come. Amen 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, February 6th, 2022 

Another great day of worship. We began a new sermon series today. Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 

   

EUMC Methodist Men fellowship Saturday, 

February 12. We gather for fellowship, 

meeting, and prayer first Saturday of each 

month (date had to be changed due to the 

weather) led by our president Mark Burns. 

Come Holy Spirit come. Amen 

 

 

Thursday, February 17th. EUMC Lydia’s workshop making cards, crafts and crosses for 

community and church. Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 

   

Youth 
The Youth of EUMC are expectedly waiting for nicer 

weather to come around, so they can start planning for 

events for the summer months. They are in high hopes for 

more group events opening up as it gets warmer in the 

months ahead. The Youth have enjoyed our lesson plan 

(walk with Jesus) but are anxious to get back to some 

outdoor activities. The youth really enjoy their time in the 

sanctuary when we have our scripture lesson there. The 

girls in the group are working on a new dance routine. The 

girls hope to be able to perform during the worship service 

in the near future. Until then, we (they) will continue to 

practice. As always, the group is open to anyone who 

would like to volunteer, or just help in any way. The group 

is open to all, and all are welcome. Come spend some 

time with the youth. 
 

The Youth and Volunteers along with Pastor Bill, want to 

wish everyone a very blessed month in March. 
 

Pastor Bill.  

 



                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

                

EUMC Confirmation Class 2022 
We begin our confirmation classes today. We have five youth enrolled in this year’s class. 
Pastors Andrew, Bill and Wanda Cole will be assisting in the class. Please keep us all in your 
prayers. Come Holy Spirit Come. Amen 
 

     

Sunday, February 13, 2022 

Another great day of worship. Powerful message by Pastor Bill on the Love of Jesus.  

Wonderful presence of the Holy Spirit. Glory to God. Amen 
 

    
 

    
 

  



                

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUMC Manna Mission 

On Saturday, February 19th, the Manna Mission team went to the Whistle Cove Community Center in Elsmere, 

Kentucky and served 75 meals and groceries. We also served additional 13 families with groceries. Thank you 

to the 15 volunteers that were the hands of Christ.  

        

     

    

 

 

 

 

Sunday, March 13, 2022 

Don’t forget to move your clock forward an 

hour, Saturday, March 12th. 

 



       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

 

Sunday, February 20, 2022 

Wonderful day of worship, we had technical difficulties, so we were unable to use Facebook Live. (we found 

evidence that squirrels had caused a problem, and repairs have been made).  Also pictured below are pictures from 

our Hour of Prayer Saturday the 19th. Holy Spirit Come. Amen 

  

      

     

 



       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

        

 

EUMC reaching India through cards, crosses and prayer cloth 

made by Lydia’s workshop. 

 

Mohit and Rita Eusebius (Arpita’s parents) 
 

 

Pastor Andrew’s nieces Hannah and Grace 


